Pittsburg Rotary Club
Board of Directors Meeting
June 13, 2017
Members present: Johnna Norton, Joe Grisolano, Daron Hall, Kathleen Flannery, Joe Dellasega, Jeff Wilbert, Jon Bartlow, Joe Leek, Cristy Mitchell, Bob Burk, Becky May
Members absent:  
Guests present:  Zach Adams, Marsha Wallace
Joe Dellasega called the meeting to order at 11:06 a.m. Joe asked for changes or additions to the May 2017 minutes that were sent via email. Motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes.  Motion passed. 
Secretary’s Report – Johnna Norton
· Total membership after we formally get the remaining two inductions of Jamey Honeycutt and Kyle Fleming will be 100:  85 active, 12 R85 and 3 honorary. There are 98 members entered into the records/database YTD.  Four members terminated and 21 new members have been added YTD.  Seven new members are under 40 years old and three have created My Rotary profiles.  It was decided to welcome both Fleming and Honeycutt on June 20 with formal induction at another date due to Changing of the Horses.
· Attendance average July 1, 2016-May 31, 2017 is 71% with make-ups factored into the number.  May tentative is 66%.  There are sixteen active members below 50% attendance.  Joe is going to reach out to newer members who are under the attendance requirement.  Jeff will get dues statement out today and ask any non-renewing members to let Johnna know by June 27.  Final clean up of database membership has to be done by June 30.  Need to announce anyone that meets R85 status should visit with Johnna and request status change to the board.
· Johnna updated on progress towards Presidential Citation forms and all goals are already made except foundation goals where we still need two more goals and easiest to attain are gift to PolioPlus and benefactor.  Cristy Mitchell plans on becoming a benefactor.  Motion made to make a gift of $2,430 from Centennial funds to PolioPlus to meet goal.  Motion seconded and approved.  Goals are not due until June 30, 2017.  PolioPlus gift might also meet another gift for individual member goals of $26.50 per member. Cristy and Johnna will inquire and get appropriate paperwork filed.
· Johnna asked for $104 to purchase bar code scanner to monitor attendance.  Motion made, seconded and approved.

· Johnna gave update on the park that no work is outstanding.  Bills have been paid.
· Since the subject of the park was being discussed, Joe Dellasega gave an update and said that he had been in contact with Pittsburg Sunrise Rotary Club President Marlene Willis with a letter and a call that our club will not be able to add more parking to the park so offered other ideas for their $2,500 gift.  Marlene said positive conversation but no formal vote from her club board on what to suggest we do with their gift but not resistance to us keeping the gift and the $1,250 still due.  Conversations will continue.  A committee will be formed to make suggestions on what to do with Centennial funds.
Treasurer’s Report – Jeff Wilbert 
· Checking - $7,382.85; Money market - $5,975.99; Rotary Leffler Park - $6,448.64
· Sodexo meal bill at Crawford County Historical Museum was $210 and exactly $210 was collected.
· Most centennial bills have been paid and breakdown was reported.  There is a balance of $6,068.92 left from the banquet event and $8,580.46 in the Sunrise Rotary Foundation available for use.  

President’s Report – Joe Dellasega
· Joe said Kathleen is ready to start the new year and program today includes planning.  No further report.
Committee Chair Reports  
Club Administration – Kathleen Flannery 
· Changing of the Horses has been moved to June 20.
· Rotary leadership is in place for the new year as discussed before and new additions of Julie Reams as Foundation Chair and Ken Bateman as Historian for a year.
Membership – Bob Burk 
· Bob is hosting orientation today during the meeting with an informal format.
Service – Joe Leek 
· Joe reported a great year of service projects and staring to plan for the new year and find chairs of each event.  Joe Dellasega reported that a group got together lead by Jeff Elliott regarding the plan for current and future involvement with The Lord’s Diner.  Jeff is leading the way to make sure communication is good with all volunteers, confirming volunteers, adding volunteers, adding a substitute list, and also asking Frontenac and Sunrise Rotary clubs if they want to volunteer.  There will be more to come.
Foundation – Cristy Mitchell 
· No report.
Public Relations – Zach Adams 
· No report  

100 Year Event Ad Hoc Committee – Mindy Cloninger (absent)
· Mindy was unable to attend but Joe D. gave an update that the book is in progress but not completion date set yet.  
Rotaract – Zach Adams 
· With university not in session, no business or meetings are going on and the group has officers in place for next year and looking for a meeting date that works for their university sponsor.
Old Business
· Rotary Park land acquisition discussed previously. 
· Kathleen in preparation for her presidential year has reviewed the officer and board situation for the future.  Everyone is in place except the board needed to accept the resignation of John Clark as treasurer and appoint Jeff Wilbert as treasurer.  Motion made, seconded and approved.  John Clark was appointed by Joe Dellasega as a board member to bring the total board members to fifteen for 2017-18.  All term expiration dates need to be confirmed next board meeting.     
·  Joe Bartlow wanted to remind everyone that the Roctoberfest will be October 21 at the Plaster Center at PSU and that many volunteers will be needed so save the date.
New Business
· City Manager Daron Hall explained and discussed the upcoming sales tax vote.
Next meeting will be tentatively set for July 11, 11:00 AM at the Via Christi Hospital Centennial Conference Room.
Meeting adjourned 11:54 A.M.
Respectfully submitted,
Johnna Norton, Club Secretary
